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NEXT MEETING:
May 1
Beth Hillel Congregation Bnai
Emunah
3220 Big Tree Lane
Wilmette, IL 60091
Doors open at 6:45 pm
Meeting begins at 7:30 pm

NEXT WORKSHOPS:
May 2 (Philippa Naylor)
May 3 (Philippa Naylor)
Gloria Dei Lutheran Church
1133 Pfingsten Road
Northbrook, IL 60062

NEXT BOARD MEETING:
May 19
Wilmette Public Library

PRESIDENT’S LETTER:

Our year is almost at an end. We’ll have Philippa Naylor come to speak on
‘The Evolution of a Quiltmaker’. This sounds really good. Then she’ll have
the two workshops on Friday the 2nd and Saturday the 3rd. I hope many of
you have signed up for her curved piecing and happy endings creative ways
to finish your quilt.

June will bring us our summer pot luck party. This is followed by the chang-
ing of the board. Our new programs chairperson has an outstanding lineup
of programs scheduled for 2014-2015. Remember, if you pay your dues be-
fore June 30th, you will get a $5 discount.

I know some of you have asked when the next garage sale will be. Our new
co-chairs Kathy and Susan Grum are collecting items now and I believe
they are planning the sale for next spring. So clean out your cupboards of
fabrics, books, periodicals, rulers, patterns, etc. Bring these items to each
general meeting and fill their boxes with your castoffs.

Esther Behnke
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“Sunrise Over Lake Michigan”
IQI’s 2014 Raffle Quilt

We have been given an amazing
opportunity to exhibit our
raffle quilt at “The International
Quilt Festival” in Rosemont for
2 days this year, instead of one.
But, we have to provide 20 vol-
unteers to white glove in 2-hour
shifts at the Exhibit, June 19th,
20th and 21st. I currently need
10 more volunteers. Please con-
tact Sue DiVarco at 773-271-
7187 to find what time slots are
available.
If we don’t get enough volun-
teers, we have to forfeit the 2nd
day to another group and lose
the opportunity to exhibit our
future raffle quilts.

Volunteers get in the show FREE! Volunteers get to “touch” the
quilts! Volunteers sold $300 in tickets last year in just one day!
Volunteers become awesome Quilt ambassadors! Did I say
volunteers get in the show FREE??



IQI 2014-15 LECTURES & WORKSHOPS
May 1 Philippa Naylor “The Evolution of a Quilt maker”. Born in Yorkshire, England, Philippa discovered a
love of sewing and knitting as a child. A second-hand sewing machine for her thirteenth birthday enabled her to
progress from making doll clothes to full sized garments. After training to be a clothing designer she worked five years
designing lingerie for Courtaulds Clothing. She then moved to Dhahran Saudi Arabia with her husband Peter, who
was working as an English language teacher. Philippa has had great success in quilt shows, and won many prizes - most
notably the AQS Bernina Workmanship Award with "Pop Stars" in 2002 and AQS ‘Best of
Show’ with "Lime Light" in 2003

May 2 Curved Piecing full-day work shop, Suitable for confident intermediate and ad-
vanced level students. Learn Philippa's unique award-winning curved piecing method in this
exciting new class. A great opportunity to learn an entirely different way of creating a beauti-
fully crafted contemporary quilt top.

May 3 Happy Endings—Creative Ways to Finish Your Quilt. Be in-
spired by a variety of decorative edges and learn how to support unusual-
shaped quilts. Facings, bindings, plastic boning supports and rouleau and
scallop edges all explored.

Summer Break!!!

Sept 4 Mickey Depre Mickey is a quilt artist and designer from Oaklawn Illinois, who has al-
ways been fascinated by fabrics. Her quilts have been described as whirlwinds of color. Her work min-
gles traditional techniques with bold innovative machine applique and threadwork. She is the author
of Pieced Hexies, and Pieced Hexies Deux.

Her lecture, “Tips, Trick and Other Stuff” offers something for everyone, including use of color and
design, machine appliqué (her way!), binding, etc. as well as an inspiring trunk show.

Sept 6 (Saturday) Mickey will conduct her famous workshop “Pieced Hexie Buffet”. This
one is for all you hexie lovers, as well as anyone who wants to try something fun and new. Learn to
take the hexie to a whole new level with Mickeys’ pieced hexie patterns. You will leave the class
with three new design samples, and tons of inspiration about to do with them. Don’t just think
“small” or “ handwork”. Think “big” and “beautiful”. Technique workshop – no UFO!

Sept 5 (Friday) Jim Pilarski Ok, so no snowstorm will deter this workshop! Jim will
conduct two half-day workshops on paper piecing. Sign up for a 9 am or 1 pm and learn to achieve

sharp points. He teaches a foolproof way of achieving points that won’t get cut
off as you sew a paper-pieced arc to another curved shape.

Oct 2 Barbara Eikmeyer Barbara is a quilt artist, author and teacher from Lansing, Kansas.
We suspect you might like her when you visit her blog, “Barb’s Fa-
vorites”. Her favorites are quilts and pie. She’s lived many places in
the last 25 years, making new quilting friends with each military

move. Friendship Exchanges have resulted in wonderful collection of friendship quilts.
She will show examples and tell us stories of Round Robins, Row and Block Swaps,
Puzzle Quilt exchanges, and Miniature Quilt Trades with over 100 tiny minis.
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Oct 3 Introduction to Back-basting Hand Appliqué. For anyone who is frustrated with
needle-turn appliqué, back-basting is a surprisingly easy alternative, with beautiful ap-
pliqué results, and perfect placement.

This workshop is great for beginners because she starts with the border, which is easier,
single layer stitching, then in the afternoon switches to the layered sunflower. We highly
recommend this workshop to anyone who has ever been curious about applique but in-
timidated by it. This one’s for beginners – the first technique you should learn. It’s also for expe-
rienced stitchers who would like to add this technique to their repertoire of skills.

Oct 4 We will create a stitch sampler of advanced Back-basting Techniques. Students will get
hands on experience with some of the more complicated layering techniques in back basting
applique including shapes that go over on one edge and under on the other edge, kissing
shapes, reverse applique, solutions for dark fabrics and lining fabrics to prevent shadowing.

Dec 4 (Rescheduled from this past January.)"War & Piecing: Confessions of a Quilt Mafia
Daughter".In this funny and thought-provoking address, Mary Fons shares her path to quilt-
ing, inside stories from the heart of the quilt industry, and shares plenty of gorgeous quilts along the way.

Mary Fons is the creator of Quilty, a weekly online program launched in 2010 with New Track Media and serves as
editor of Quilty magazine. She serves as co-host of "Love of Quilting" on PBS/Create with her mother, quilter
and educator Marianne Fons. Mary's quilts are frequently featured in Love of Quilting Magazine, Quilty, and oth-
ers. She lectures widely and teaches beginner quilter workshops, writes the monthly newsletter (The Cut Sew
Press), and hosts the online special, "Quilt With the Stars." Her first book, "Quilts To Make Love Under" will be
published this year.

Mary is a member of the Chicago Modern Quilt Guild and has a special place in her heart for rookie quilters be-
cause she learned how to quilt on national television.

Jan 8 Amy Walsh Amy is the oldest of six sisters, all taught to knit and sew by their mother and
grandmother. Four years ago she and her friend Janine Burke co-founded Blue Underground Stu-
dios. With its creative headquarters in Chicago, Blue Underground has more than 30 patterns in
print. Their patterns give quilters a chance to play with color and have fun. Amy says “Even weekend
quilters can get them done. There are no tiny triangles, just straightforward pieces. Life today is busy,
busy, busy, and we know it. A creative outlet is very important for a well-rounded life, and we are
doing our part.”

Thursday’s lecture is “Color Confidence”. She will focus on color psychology, identifying your favorite colors, liv-
ing with color, choosing a color palette, and sources of color inspiration.

Jan 9 How many of you own a Blue Underground pattern? How many of you own a Blue Underground kit?
How many would like to? Friday’s workshop is for you! It’s called “Creating a Blue Underground Masterpiece”.
In this 6-hour workshop you will bring your pattern and kit, and Amy will walk you through all the steps -- she
will talk color theory, choosing fabrics, piecing / cutting, piecing with silk fabric, and batting/thread choices. A class
where everyone is using a different pattern is really fun. Both Amy and Janine will present the workshop.

Jan 10 UFO Day. Continue creating your Blue
Underground Masterpiece or work on your own
projects. Open Sewing – No instructor
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Feb 5 Teri Tope "Story of a girl with a checkered past, and a future in pieces”. Teri is an inter-
nationally recognized teacher and lecturer whose motto is “Well behaved women seldom make
history, so let’s make a little history.” Her quilts have been exhibited in shows across the United
States and in Japan, winning multiple awards. Her quilts and patterns have been published in
Quilter’s Newsletter Magazine, Quilter’s Quarterly, The American Quilter, Keepsake Quilting
and Clotilde.

The author of “Applique in Reverse”, she has designed over 35 patterns for her company, Material Girl Designs.

Feb 6 “Amusing Fusing”, a full day workshop on machine appliqué where Teri will share
her technique to create fused machine appliqué. Teri is known for her one on one teaching
and entertaining classroom style. You will have a wonderful day and learn a very useful ap-
pliqué technique. Plus you’ll be able to go home and make a “Housework makes you ugly”
piece to hang in your kitchen or give as a gift.

Feb 7 We will learn Teri's technique to create beautiful reverse appliqué, using the cone
flower block from her book (orange one). This is a second very useful applique technique,
and if you have any interest in applique at all, you won’t want to miss this chance to learn
this technique from a master.

March 5 Jaquie GeringHer favorite color is orange, and she loves salt and vinegar potato chips.
She lives on the outskirts of the loop in Chicago. She’s been sewing all her life, but discovered quilting
in 2008 and has been obsessively making quilts ever since. Her blog name comes from the Tallgrass
Prairie which is near her former Kansas home.

Jacquie is a leader in the modern quilting movement. She serves on the Board of Directors of the Na-
tional Modern Quilt Guild and is one of the founding members and former president of the Kansas

City Modern Quilt Guild.
In her lecture “Quilting Modern: Honoring Tradition “ Jaquie shares her journey from being a maker, to being a
quilter, and now a modern quilter, designer and author. Jaquie tells about her Mennonite roots, family influences in
her work, and shows us through her quilts how she has developed her unique voice in modern quilting. Learn what
makes a quilt modern from one of the leaders of the modern quilting movement.

March 7 “Log Cabin – Modern Makeover” Learn how to take the traditional
log cabin block and give it a modern twist through improvisation. Choose to
make one of these three quilts, or take the technique where you want to go and
make your own version of a modern log cabin quilt. Ten variations of the log
cabin block will be shared in class.

April 2 Annie Unrein of Patterns by Annie and ByAnnie.com, has been
designing patterns and teaching since 2000, with a focus on practical and useful projects,
Annie is the creator of Soft and Stable, an innovative product designed to add body, stability, and a pro-
fessional finish to purses, bags, home dec. items. In her lecture “Crazy for Bags” she will treat us to a
trunk show of appealing items, then tell us how to make them look great. She will give us tips and tech-
niques for using Soft & Stable, as well as how to professionally install zippers and hard-
ware in the “bags” of our choice.

April 3 We will have two half-day workshops, each making a custom, practical item for ourselves or
a gift — or to donate to the Silent Auction or sell in the Boutique. You can take one or both.
Just bring fabric. Annie will have a “Just add fabric” kit with everything else you need that
you can purchase on the spot.
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We want to encourage participation in the workshops.
We’ll get to know each other better while having a lot of fun.
To encourage workshop participation, we’re offering an
incentive, beginning this September.We have three UFO Days this year -- three wonderful days to work on your own
special projects . . .You can go to them absolutely free – snacks included!
Here’s how:
• For every paid workshop, get $5 off a UFO day
• Bring a fellow guild member who has not taken a workshop in the last 12 months, get $10 off a UFO day
• Bring a non-guild member to a workshop, get a UFO day free

April 4 We will make “A Place for Everything”, something every quilter needs. Again, we will work from “Just
add fabric” kits so we can focus on the making and the fun.

May 7 Jonathan Riddle We would all be proud to have a son like Jonathan.

When his Mother died in 1999, he inherited a collection of over 120 quilts. Several date back
to the 1800’s with many done between 1900-1940. His mother, Verna B. Riddle, was a librar-
ian by education, regularly cataloging and documenting the world around her. She began
early in life collecting hand-sewn quilts and researching their origins. Most of the quilts were
inherited, Jon said, sewn by others and given to Verna, who cataloged every quilt, tagging each with information
about the quilt with a handwritten note. "Her home was like a museum; it was phenomenal," said Jon. "In typical
fashion, you would pick up an item and she would have a tag on it.“

To honor her, he will first acquaint us with who she was
and her background, then read the same brief historical
presentation she used to give on quilting and its his-
tory. Finally, he will show many of her quilts and read
the details she meticulously recorded.

May Workshops will be
Open Sewing/UFO Sessions.

Sept 3 (2015) Karen Combs A native of Michigan, Karen Combs began quilting in 1973. She has a degree
in library science and has worked at many state, city and school libraries before finding her calling
as a professional quilting instructor, writer and designer. Her quilts are known for taking a tradi-
tional pattern and giving it her own unique "twist." Karen is intrigued with quilts of illusions and
has been designing quilts with a 3-D look for several years.

Karen is the author of five books, and her work has been published in several magazines as well as
exhibited nationwide. She has been a fabric designer for over a decade. Nominated for Teacher of
the year three times by Professional Quilter Journal, Karen travels nationwide to teach her tech-

niques and methods, and you may have seen her on one of several TV quilting shows.

She will lecture on Quilts of Illusion, and teach us how to make our own in two workshops.

Sept 4 Friday we will cut and paste to learn how to create trans-
parency in our quilts.

Sept 5 Saturday we will make our own Patchwork Illusion,
under Karen’s helpful eye.

Regardless of what kind of quilts you make, you’ll make them even
better after spending the day with Karen.
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Our May meeting is the last library meeting before our summer break. Members
who have renewed for fall can check out books for the whole summer.
Consider your quilting needs - new grandchild, an art quilt, table runner, FAOF
boutique / silent auction, traditional amish quilt- whatever you want to do, a book
from the library could provide inspiration and instruction (and will NOT be due
until our September meeting).
Linda Feinberg
Barbara Feinberg
Judith Maffris

And on that note...
I am STILL looking for two intrepid volunteers to work with the Fine Art of Fiber committee.
Edrene Heiss and Melanie Anderson have done a stellar job, but they may serve for only one
more year.
We have found that having two people learning the ropes for a year works well.
IQI’s participation in the Fine Art of Fiber depends on members serving on the committee.
For info, contact Edrene or Melanie. To volunteer, call Jennie Gordon at 847-433-1898 or
jgquilts@hotmail.com.

Library News
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Your IQI Board Nominees...
Here are the nominees for the 2014-15 Board. They will be introduced at the May meeting.
Our election will be held at our annual meeting in June. We are still looking for two or
three new people to work with the Fine Art of Fiber.

Pres. Randy Menkakes
VP Programs Donna Derstadt
VP Contracts Kathy Grumm
Treasurer Wendy Allenberg
Secretary Susan Grum
Newsletter Linda Howard
Membership Miriam Eisenberg and Chris Deering
FAOF Melanie Anderson, Edrene Heiss,

and ??????? and ????????????
Workshop Hosts Nancy Haney
Workshop Reg. Sarah Schneider
Member at Large Anne Goldberg
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IQI Board Members
President Esther Behnke

president@illinoisquilters.com

VP Programs Angel Sidor

VP Contracts Donna Derstadt

Treasurer Randy Menakes

Secretary Susan Grum

Membership Katie Ordover
Patti Carrington
membership@illinoisquilters.com

Oak Leaf Editor Linda Howard
info@illinoisquilters.com

Fine Art of Fiber Edrene Heiss
Melanie Anderson
Fay Stickler

Workshop host Diana Burrows

Workshop reg. Georgia Cibul
workshops@illinoisquilters.com

Member at Large Jennie Gordon

Committee Chairs
Library Barbara Feinberg

Linda Feinberg
Judith Maffris
library@illinoisquilters.com

Service/Friendship Lynn Bradburn
Diana Burrows

Quilt-In Chris Deering
Cynthia Churchwell

2013 Raffle Quilt Donna Derstadt
Sue DeVarco
Linda Yatzor

2014 Raffle Quilt Donna Derstadt
Linda Yatzor
Mary Meyers

Publicity Mary Meyers

Website Ellen Pomes
info@illinoisquilters.com

Challenge Quilt Linda Howard, Anne Hart,
Diane Capitani

Beth Hillel

Gloria Dei

Doyou know of any quilters who you would
like to hear speak at an IQI meeting? Or have
you heard about quilt artists and would like
to know more? Is there a quilting technique
you would like to learn more about?
Give us suggestions for 2015-16 and we’ll try
to contact that person to be a speaker or
workshop presenter. Contact Donna Derstadt.
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A quilter friend of mine has a Grace Z44
No-Baste Hand Quilting Frame for sale.
Adjustable height legs and tiltable (to 6
different angles) work area lets you quilt
in comfort. Made with Baltic birch wood,
it is durable, functional and stylish.
FEATURES
Sets up in crib, twin, queen and king sizes
Folds for convenient storage
50-tooth ratchets provide superior tension
Originally $459.95
Now $100 obo
If interested, contact Linda Howard at
847-251-5896

June Potluck
Please join us for our June Potluck on Thursday,
June 5, at Gloria Dei. Socializing begins at 6:00
and dinner will be at 6:30. Please bring a dish
to share.
If your last name begins with....
A-D Dessert
E-P Main dish or hearty salad
R-Z Appetizer


